THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL OWNERS MEETING MINUTES
July 19, 2013
9:00 AM

Owners Present:


Jim McGill & Edith





John and Mary Seybold





Tom and Connie Tatman





Michael and Stephanie Poley





Joel Vosburg




Jeffrey Goldberg

Owners Present by Telephone:

Tom Raschella




Bob McCann
Owners Present by Proxy:

Mike & Maja Ivanetic (proxy McGill)





Robert & Barbara Jerome (proxy McGill)





Andy Ewart (proxy McGill)





Bob & Suzanne McCann (proxy Vosburg)




Edward Ribbeck (proxy McGill)





Tom Raschella (proxy McGill) 





Rod McFarland (proxy Vosburg)





Mark Snoddy (proxy Vosburg)




Don & Judy Garrett (proxy McGill)




Peter & Chris Andrews (proxy McGill)





Mark Snoddy (proxy Vosburg)





Karen Wallace (proxy McGill)





Torsten Kuenzlen ( proxy McGill)








Diane Downs (proxy McGill)
Management Company

Reed Meredith, Evergreen Management Inc.
Present:

Member Representing


Unit 



Jim McGill 



501
Jeffrey Goldberg



503

John & Mary Seybold 


504

Mike & Maja Ivanetic ( McGill by proxy)

505

Edward Ribbeck (McGill by proxy)

506

Robert Jerome (McGill by proxy)


507
Karen Wallace (McGill by proxy)


508

Mark Snoddy (Vosburg by proxy)


509

Torsten Kuenzlen



510

Don Garrett (McGilll by proxy)


511

Jennifer & Paul Pierson 


512

Andy Ewart  ( McGill by proxy)


513

Bob & Suzanne McCann (Vosburg by proxy)
514

Connie & Tom Tatman 


515

Michael & Stephanie Poley 


516

Tom & Sue Raschella (McGill by proxy)

517

Joel & MJ Vosburg
   


518

Rod & Kathy McFarland (Vosburg by proxy)

519

Peter & Chris Andrews (McGill by proxy)

520
Diane Downs (McGill by proxy )


521
TOTAL REPRESENTATION


20


Established a quorum with 19 out of 21 members, and 88.96% of ownership represented in person or by proxy. The meeting was called to order by association president Jim McGill at 9:03am.

President Jim McGill welcomed everyone to the meeting and presented a short report.  McGill noted that a Buttes owner had asked how often the Buttes board re-visited the management contract for the association.  McGill stated that the Buttes board reviews the management contract every 5 years and that the last time this was done was in 2010, at which time a 5-year contract was signed with Evergreen Management Inc. which runs through 2015.  McGill went on to give a brief history of the Buttes experience with previous management companies and their various issues and problems.  McGill stated that The Buttes association has never had an issue with Evergreen Management and that they have provided exceptional service and responded to Buttes issues in a timely and cost effective manner throughout their tenure.  
The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION:  To approve the previous minutes from the July 20,2012 homeowners meeting as written. 

Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Reed Meredith presented the Manager’s Report for Evergreen Management at this time as follows:
Crested Butte Mountain Resort lowers Season Pass Prices: Crested Butte Mountain Resort is now offering the Peak Pass with prices for adult passes starting at $599. The Peak Pass includes unlimited skiing and riding at the resort with no blackout dates.  Guests can upgrade to the Peak Pass+ to include Adventure Park access and 2014 summer lift access as well as resort discounts. As part of the restructure, the resort is also planning on eliminating many of their previous Mountain Card and limited-use products. The all new Peak Pass and Peak Pass+ replace the Platinum, Gold, 12-Day, EZ Pass, and X-Card.  Our early season pricing for the Peak Pass runs from May 1 - September 27, 2013. The Peak Pass+ upgrade is available at the price points below until July 31, 2013.  
Crested Mountain Condominiums Garage Project:  The Crested Mountain Condominium Association completed construction of their garage drainage project in November. The project excavated behind the garage buildings and installed a new drainage system.  In addition, Crested Mountain constructed a new concrete and grip strut stairway from the Buttes parking lot, replacing the old railroad tie stairs which had become unsafe.  Crested Mountain will also be assuming the cost to repave the areas of the Buttes parking lot that were disturbed in the construction.  Evergreen Properties has spent considerable time monitoring the project and has worked closely with the Crested Mountain Association and their contractor JCI, to ensure that the project was completed on time and did not interfere with Buttes guests.  Our careful review last November revealed that the contractor had caused disruption of the Buttes water supply line, and a subsequent large “lake” in the parking lot.  Despite claims from the contractor that this water was due to ground water, we persevered and requested that he re-excavate the area to determine the cause of the leak. Upon excavation it was clear that the heavy equipment had moved the water line enough to make it leak at the curb stop connection.  JCI then replaced the curb stop.   This spring it was evident that the fill material used in the parking lot had compacted nearly 3 feet. We again contacted Crested Mountain and the contractor and arranged for additional fill material to bring the parking area and adjacent walkway area back up to grade. Crested Mountain has been very cooperative at fulfilling our requests.

Evergreen Management Negotiates Lower Insurance Premium For The Buttes: Upon receipt of the Buttes Association Insurance renewal from Farmer’s Insurance, we contacted our agent to ascertain the reason for a 16% increase ($1,339) in annual premium.  As we have successfully controlled claims and loss history, we did not feel that such an increase was appropriate.  After our call, we are happy to report that Farmer’s Insurance has agreed to reduce the annual premium by over $600.00.

Maintenance Report:

Evergreen Properties has worked diligently to address the maintenance and landscaping needs of the Buttes Association exterior.  Our Daily, Weekly, and Monthly projects include:

Daily:

Daily walk of the property



Vacant unit inspections during freeze threats



Lighting and security inspections



Maintenance and Security of the Hot Tub and Deck area



Hot Tub Water Testing and Chemical Balance 



Exterior property inspection and trash pick-up



Parking lot patrol and enforcement



Watering of lawn area, flower baskets, and garden areas



Snow Removal - stairway, walkway, and parking clearing



On site- 24hour response to late night emergency maintenance calls

Weekly: 
Exterior lighting replacement



Landscaping and Lawn maintenance



Flower, Tree, and Shrub maintenance



Dumpster and Trash pick-up coordination



Meetings with various contractors working on Buttes Units to ensure compliance

In addition to the routine maintenance noted above we have completed the following projects:

· Garden & Lawn Clean Up and Maintenance:  The moderate winter of 2013 combined with  spring snowfall and rain delayed the start of our summer landscaping program by nearly a month.  In late May all lawn areas were power rake thatched to remove debris and all garden areas weeded and replanted as necessary. 
· Evergreen Tree Trimming and Aspen Tent Worm Removal:  Many of the Buttes evergreen trees have become overgrown.  We trimmed the lower branches and applied pruning sealer to the stumps.  In addition, we installed landscape fabric and red cedar mulch to create a more appealing landscape.  The Aspen trees at the Buttes were trimmed of tent worm, a parasite which eats the aspen leaves and eventually kills the trees.  Several dead Aspen trees were removed. 
· Repair / Installation of Water Timers Irrigation System:  Due to the fact that Buttes does not have an automatic sprinkler system, the Buttes landscaping is irrigated solely through the use of hoses, sprinklers, and water timers.  A considerable amount of time is spent each spring, repairing and replacing broken timers and sprinklers.
· Deep Cleaning of Hot Tub: Several times during the year the Buttes hot tub is completely drained for a deep cleaning and sanitizing. In addition, we apply a fresh coat of hot tub wax to the outer shell to help preserve it from dirt and UV deterioration.
· Re-Staining of Hot Tub Deck Posts and Skirting: Evergreen Properties is in the process of re-staining the natural wood deck support posts and skirting with semi transparent oil stain.
Completed / In Progress 2013 Capital Projects:

Raising of Unit Deck/Porch entries on upper level:  6 of the upper level porch entries were found to be “sinking” in compacted soil.  This made the entry decks un-level and some of the exterior closet doors would no longer close correctly.  Evergreen Management contracted and worked with Equity Builders to find an economical solution to raise the decks using treated lumber support posts and concrete footers.
Annual Flower Arrangements:  Eleven colorful hanging flower basket arrangements have been placed around the Buttes complex walkways.

Touch-Up Painting:  In an effort to maintain the siding and trim, we have performed touch up throughout the complex. Due to our efforts, the 4 year-old paint job is holding up fairly well. This will be an ongoing summer project.  Many of the lower window frames have been re-painted in an effort to maintain the integrity of the wood.

Re-Painting of Exterior Stairway Handrails:   The wooden exterior stairway handrails were sanded, primed, and re-painted.

Financial Report: The June 30th Balance Sheet shows total Assets of $147,786.51, and total Liabilities of $30,638.93.  Accounts Receivable shows that 19 of 21 owners are current in their payment of dues and assessments, with a receivable total of $2,194.03.  The first half insurance premium ($4820.50) for July through June 2013/14 is shown as a pre-paid asset. Accounts Payable at $1,651.78 includes two June bills for Water & Sanitation and Trash that were awaiting payment as of 6/30/13.  Meredith noted that one of the 2 delinquent units had paid their dues and assessment prior to the meeting and that only one unit remains in arrears at this time.
The June 30, 2013 Income Statement Compared to Budget shows that the total Expenses of the association for the first 7 months of the fiscal year were favorable to budget by $9,941.16.  All operating budget line items contributed to this positive outcome by being at or below budget.  The largest areas of significant savings came in the areas of Electric ($920.96), Snow Shoveling ($3,760.94) Snow Plowing ($916.25), and Supplies ($676.66). The Changes In Fund Balances Worksheet shows that the total fund balance at 6/30/13 was $117,147.58.

The 2013 approved Capital Projects include 4 projects.  The Buttes contribution to the repair of the Crested Mtn Village Garage building ($1,000.00), Touch-up Painting around the Complex ($1,500.00), Installation of a new hose bib at the hot tub ($2,000.00), and Annual Flower Baskets ($700.00).

The association is about to invoice the final of 4 installments of the $28,875.00 Special Assessment passed by the homeowners at the 2012 annual meeting.  This special assessment was approved to run through the 3rd quarter of 2013 ( July – Sept) for the purpose of building reserve funds for the re-siding project.  We are pleased to report that by keeping the association within budget, we have been able to place all of these funds, and more, into the capital reserve account.

The Buttes Association remains in good financial condition and is building funds for the significant future projects that the homeowners are considering.  While additional funds will need to be raised in order to complete projects such as re-siding, the association has taken steps to lessen the financial impact of such projects in the future.

 Jim McGill began a discussion of the use of the private entry driveway, designated as Crested Mtn Lane.  He explained that this entry driveway is a shared easement between the Buttes, Crested Mtn North, Crested Mountain, and Crested Mountain Village.  All 4 association’s share in the snow removal and maintenance of this driveway.  Reed Meredith reported that the 4 associations had contributed to patching of the potholes in the driveway earlier this spring.  Unfortunately, this private drive is used by large delivery trucks, as a turn around point, so that they can back in to make their deliveries to businesses located in the base area.  This truck traffic has contributed to the deterioration of the Crested Mtn Lane driveway.  Meredith has met with Mt Crested Butte Town Manager, Joe Fitzpatrick, to discuss the town’s delivery plan.  Fitzpatrick noted that the original delivery plan included an underground loading dock inside of Mountaineer Square. Unfortunately, this was never built, and in the interim, CBMR was to provide a parking attendant at the corner of Emmons Rd and Crested Mtn lane to facilitate deliveries on Emmons Road  between 6 – 10am. No CBMR parking attendant has been on site for the last 2 years. Meredith has brought this issue to the attention of the town previously, but to date no action has been taken by the town to rectify the problem.  A sign has now been installed which informs drivers that this is a private road and that commercial turn around is not permitted.  Unfortunately, multiple truck drivers move the sign and turn around anyway.  Meredith suggested that the town consider taking over Crested Mtn Lane as a public roadway, and thus assume the maintenance expenses.  Fitzpatrick has responded that the town in not in a position to do so.  Jim McGill suggested that the Buttes board of directors write a letter to the town, informing them of the issue and asking for some resolution of the town’s delivery policy and plans. In addition, a larger more permanent barrier could be installed which would prohibit semi-trucks from utilizing the driveway for turn around. 
Jim McGill began a discussion of the advantages of replacing old windows prior to the re-siding project.  These include, providing a tighter building seal, reduced installation costs, and unit utility savings. Reed Meredith presented information on the federal tax credits available through 2013 for new window installations.  Further information can be found online at : http://www.energystar.gov/?c=windows_doors.pr_taxcredits. 
Discussion began regarding the Buttes Re-Siding project currently scheduled for 2015.  Jim McGill informed the group that the board had re-contacted several of the contractors that had originally bid on the project back in 2008.  Several responded with updated estimates, but none would provide a hard bid for a project that is 2 years out as material pricing changes rapidly. The cost estimates that were received this spring, indicated that there would be a significant cost savings in the project was completed today, rather than in 2015.  McGill stated that there may still be significant cost savings in 2014 and would like to know if the owners would approve the board proceeding with obtaining estimates to proceed with the re-siding project in 2014.  He indicated that the board would gather the needed information and present it to the owners at a special meeting to be held next spring for a vote of the owners on whether or not to proceed with the project in 2014 versus 2015. 
McGill further noted that a decision would need to be made by the owners at that time whether to approve an option with a stone apron around the building, and on siding color.  
Jim McGill asked the owners for comments, questions, and  concerns.

Jeff Goldberg  stated his view that “the sooner we move on this, the greater the cost savings could be. “ I think that anybody who is thinking of selling will have an easier time of selling because prospective buyers want to know that this project is in the works.”
Joel Vosburg asked what the scope of the project is as there have been different renderings over the years.  He also voiced concern over the fact that the front units seem to have different levels of entry decks and that it does not provide a uniform look.  Jim McGill replied that the current scope of the project is replacing siding, balcony railings, and balcony decking replacement.  McGill continued that the board has approved a standard entry deck, to include a light post, for any unit wishing to “upgrade” their original entry, at their sole cost. It is hoped that eventually all decks will come into this specified conformity.  Joel Vosburg asked if the front entry deck could be made a part of the overall project.  McGill responded that the decks that have been changed were done by the individual unit owners at their cost. The association has no interest in paying to upgrade an individual units’ deck, but has set a standard for those wishing to do so.

Jeff Golberg stated that there has been so much discussion about the re-siding project that the board should not add anything to the project which would delay it any further.
Stephanie Poley noted that there is uncertainty as to what a contractor may find when the 30-yr old siding is removed from the building, that there may be additional problems and issues, which need to be addressed prior to installing the new siding. 
The Following Motion was made and seconded:
MOTION:  The owner’s approve the Buttes board spending time and effort to obtain hard estimates to possibly proceed with the re-siding project in 2014 rather than 2015. Once information is obtained, and if savings are found to be evident, the board will call a special meeting of the Buttes owners in April 2014 for a vote of the owners on whether to proceed.
Vote:        Yes = Units 501,503,504,505,506,507,508,510,511,513,515,516,517,520,521 = 67.68%

No= Units 509,514,518,519 = 18.03%

Motion Passes

Further discussion ensued and the approved motion was re-stated for clarification that this was not an approval of completing the re-siding project in 2014.
Discussion began concerning the continuance of the special assessment begun at last years annual meeting to start to raise funds for the re-siding project. 

The currently approved assessment runs through the 3rd quarter of 2013, which has not yet been billed.
The following motion was made and seconded:

Motion:  to approve a special assessment of $31,500, divided by each individual units percentage share of the total, to be assessed over 4 quarters commencing 31,500 special assessment to be collected from the 4th quarter of 2013 .
Discussion ensued.  Joel Vosburg stated his viewpoint that it was strange to be putting money aside for a project that isn’t coming for several years and that he would prefer to manage his money until that time and have the association make one large assessment when the project is upon us.
Jim McGill responded that this approach was not fiscally responsible as the association cannot count on collection and that if a unit refuses to pay, the association would be placed in a position of having to fund the shortfall while pursuing legal action against the non-paying unit.

Jeffrey Goldberg stated his opinion that you get far less compliance when you ask for a one time bulk sum.  Collecting the money in chunks early, bit by bit, is how you get commitment of the owners. 

Michael Poley calculated that by special assessing some of the funds now, the final payment cost at the time of construction would be reduced by approximately 25%.

Jim McGill called for a roll call vote on the motion which is recorded as follows:

Vote:        Yes = Units 501,503,504,505,506,507,508,510,511,513,515,516,517,520,521 = 67.68%


No= Units 509,514,518,519 = 18.03%

Motion Passes

The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: to ratify the actions of the Buttes Board of Directors in the last year.   

Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Jennifer Pierson, Owner of Buttes unit 512 joined the meeting at this time. She stated that she was in favor of the re-siding project and of pursuing options to complete the project as soon as possible.
Election of Director

One board seat expires at this meeting.  Tom Raschella, owner of unit 517, has written a letter indicating that he would like to 

Continue serving on the board.  As no other letters of interest were received, Jim McGill asked for the following motion, which was duly made and seconded:

MOTION: To unanimously re-elect Tom Raschella to a 3-year term on the Buttes board of directors 

Vote: Unanimous Approval.
The owners tentatively set aside July 18 2014 as the possible date for next years’ annual meeting, instructing the board to set the actual date.

There being no further business to come before the association, the meeting was adjourned at 10:50am

Respectfully Submitted,

Signed Copy on File
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_______________________________                      ________________________________

Reed J. Meredith, Recording Secretary

Jim McGill,  President
